
 

 

 

 

GRIFFITH SAFETY BOARD 
 

August 13, 2015 
 

The Griffith Safety Board was called to order by Chairman Goral at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Those in Attendance 
 

          Liz Goral    Griffith Safety Board Chairperson 
  John Volkmann    Griffith Safety Board Vice-Chairman 
  RoAnn Purgert    Griffith Safety Board Secretary  
  Gary Sutton    Griffith Safety Board Member  
  Debbie Dillon    Griffith Safety Board Member 
  Greg Mance    Police Chief 
  Roy Schoon    Fire Department  
     

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance. 
 
 The following items were discussed: 
 
Approval of July 9, 2015 minutes:    Motion by Safety Board member Sutton 
        2

nd
 Safety Board Vice-Chairman Volkmann 

        Motion carried 5-0 
 
Reports:   Griffith Police Department  
 
Police Chief Mance read the monthly report for July. 
 
Overall crime rate for July 2015 is down 21% compared to last year and down 44% when 
compared to the average of the past five years.  
 
Griffith Fire Department  
 
Deputy Chief Hill read the July monthly report.  
 
VEST 
 
No report 
 
FOP Post 161 
 
No report 
 
Old Business 
 
No old business 
 
New Business 
 
Keith Martin was promotion from Detective Sergeant to Investigations Commander. 
 
Matthew Argadine – Acknowledgement of retirement 
 
Jedi’s Garden – Certificate of Appreciation  
 



 

 

 

 

Chief Mance explained the reintroduction of the DARE program and introduced Sgt. Starcevich 
as the new DARE Officer and well as the Social Services Liaison. Sgt. Starcevich expressed her 
gratitude for this position and briefly described her enthusiasm for the new position.  
 
No Announcements 
 
Questions/comments from the floor. None 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 


